KEN CARYL TOWNHOUSE ASSOC., INC.
March 10, 2021
Virtual
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. 


                             Quorum

Kathy Dann         Ken Whiteacre        Rick White       Bob Campbell       Sue Bryant
Pat Smith was present for the Communication/Newsletter Committee.
Randy Watt was present for Western States Property Services.
Michael Wiedelman with Schooley Mitchell was present.
Approval Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 2-10-21, upon motion duly made, were unanimously approved.
Homeowners Forum and Guests
Mr. Wiedelman presented his utility cost savings services for board consideration.
Committee Reports

A. Architectural, Building and Maintenance: 

1. Column Repair- Mr. Watt reported the column repaired. It was noted that the fence has not been repaired.
2. Mr. Whiteacre reviewed requests that had been approved since the last meeting.
B. Landscape: 
1. Winter Prune- Ms. Dann will inspect the winter prune for satisfactory completion.
2. Arborist Action Plan- Mr. Watt is expecting plans form ETC and DLC Tree Services.
C. Communications: Ms. Smith noted the next newsletter will be in March/April.

Management Report

A. Winter Prune: Completed.
B. Tree Encroaching Fence: The owner agreed to remove the tree as weather permits. 
C. Plowing Driveways: Plowing procedures were reviewed noting 2” trigger for shoveling and 4” trigger for plowing.  Ideally snow should be plowed/shoveled to the warm side of a driveway.  The HOA is also responsible to clear the sidewalks along Chatfield and Schaefer. 
D. Parking Violation Tagging:  The board noted that the tagging referenced by Mr. Watt was not official.
Unfinished Business

A. Storm Damage: The missed tree 11743 was addressed.
B. Brick Work: Mr. Whiteacre is working with the mason in planning repairs throughout the community.

C. New Pathway (11622):  Mr. Whiteacre noted that Rose will be scheduling the work soon.

D. Asphalt: Mr. Whiteacre will be meeting with Rose on 3/11 for the scope of work for 2021.

E. Misc. Concrete Work on Porches/Steps: Mudjacking to be considered rather than replacement.

New Business

A. Financials and Disbursements- Financials were accepted. It was noted that gutters are cleaned twice a year and that Line Items 7370 and 7371 should be reclassed.

1. The Board agreed to close the accunt at 1st Bank.  The funds are to be transferred to RBC.

2. The Board agreed that an audit is not necessary at this time.

3. The Board approved a Foreclosure Resolution.

B. Correspondence to Homeowners:  Reviewed.

Adjournment

There being no other business to come before this meeting, upon motion duly made, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.
